Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:35 AM
June 17, 2021
PRESENT: Rebecca Blakenbaker, Valencia Jones, Arlene Gould, Payne Williams, Jill Leo, Abe Ackel, Ronnie Williams, Sharon Gahagan, John Richmond, Vanner Erikson
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Hannah Richardson, Natchitoches Times; Amy Lee, CRNHA; Hannah Wenninger, Mayor’s designee
CALL TO ORDER: Payne Williams called the meeting to order. The commission review the minutes from the June 17, 2021 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to accept the minutes from the June 17, 2021 Full Commission Meeting was made by Arlene Gould and 2nd by Valencia Jones. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of May 31, 2021. Our balance as of May 31, 2021 is $216,476.81. Check register for May is $86,947.00. Motion to approve the May 31, 2021 financial statement made by Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by Arlene Gould. All approved, motion passes. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Sharon Gahagan gave a report on the Master Plan. Almost all of the trees suffered severe damage from the winter storms. Every tree has been cataloged by the assessment made after they were all aerated and fertilized by an arborist. She has a call into the National Arborist Association to see if there is any grant possibility and to the State Forestry Commission. In one of the City ordinances there is a live oak protection requirement, this will help us when applying for any grants for the trees. 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Vanner Erikson discussed the slate of new officers for 2021-2022. The proposed officers: Jill Leo, Chairwoman; Payne William, Treasurer; Rebecca Blakenbaker, Vice Chair. Sharon Gahagan made a motion to approve the proposed slate of officers for the 2021-2022 year, the motion was 2nd by Valencia Jones. All approved, motion passes. 


-Rebecca Blakenbaker gave praise to Van Erikson for serving the commission for the past several years as chair of the NHDDC. She thanked him for his work throughout all of the changes and the pandemic. 

Payne Williams discussed the 2021-2022 budget. Payne stated that with COVID19 a majority of the events were not able to take place. We are going to have a carryover amount for the next budget. The executive committee’s ideas is to go forward with a similar budget as we have done in the past. Rebecca Blakenbaker made a motion to approve the proposed 2021-2022 budget, the motion was 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes.
Payne Williams gave a report for Van Erikson for NSU. Freshman Connection has a couple more sessions this summer. Enrollment is aligned with last year’s numbers. There will be a lot of summer camps taking place on campus. They are gearing up for the fall. They will have a new interim President starting on July 1st, Dr. Marcus Jones. The retirement ceremony for Dr. Maggio will be next Wednesday at Orville Hanchey at 3:30 pm. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA & NPS. Carrie asked for Rebecca to give a report, the NPS released the economic impact numbers for 2020. They are down a little due to COVID, Cane River Creole National Historical Park they had 17,400 park visitors spending estimated $1,000,000 in mobile gateway regions. These expenditures supported a total of 15 jobs, $398,000 in labor income, $727,000 in value added, and $1.3 million in economic output in mobile gateway surrounding the park. Due to COVID19 they are 50% less than in previous years. The CRNHA and NPS are partnering on the Depot Project. They had wrapped up a coffee and conversation event last Saturday and it was well attended, there will be another one on August 21. There is a Juneteenth Celebration this Friday at First Baptist on North Street, they will provide some activities along with other community supporters. Grand Ecore is back open, hours will be Wednesday – Saturday from 12:00 pm – 4:30 pm. The docent walking tour summer schedule is just one tour Wednesday – Saturday at 10 am in the Historic District. Hot Yoga on June 19th at Oakland at 2pm. Fall Festival will be at Oakland Plantation on October 23 from 10 am – 3pm, free and open to the public. The Go Natchitoches App, in May had an additional 270 downloads, which means our new promotion is working well. Amy Lee showed the new promotional materials to put out around Parc Natchitoches and through downtown and throughout the city. Jill Leo thanked Amy Lee for her hard work on the app and the constant updating.
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. It was great to see the Lady Bass Anglers downtown this week. Next weekend is the LASHOF event. The dates for the LASHOF Induction Weekend will be for the 2020 honorees June 24-26 and the 2021 honorees will be August 26-28. Their occupancy tax collections are over last year’s numbers but they are year to date over 2019. They have been seeing a lot of out of town visitors lately. 

Van Erikson gave a report for Terri Cunningham for NHF. He gave a report on the Roque House Plans, Cemetery Tour and Christmas Tours.

Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street and HDBA. This week is the Lady Anglers Bass Tournament and everything is going well. Tomorrow is the “Teach your child to fish” event on the riverbank from 12-6, registration is closed but you can walk up tomorrow to register. Registration is $5 and includes fishing pole, tackle and a tshirt.  Farmers Market is going on each weekend – July 31. Jill stated that they are bringing back Destination Downtown Natchitoches, kicking off July 3rd with live music and fireworks. They are looking at having live music every Saturday night in July on the downtown riverbank, details can be found on ddnatty.com. There will be a Veterans Program on July 2nd hosted by Heart of Hospice. The summer reading program by the Natchitoches Parish Library will continue through July on the riverbank (Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9-11:30 am). June 25 & August 22 will be the Friday night riverbank concerts that coincide with the LA Sports Hall of Fame Induction activities. May 22 and 29 are LASHOF Lecture Series hosted at the museum. September 4th will be Zydeco Festival, September 18 will be the Meat Pie Festival, and Car Show will be October 1-2. Then on October 9th will be Tapped Tober, October 23 NSU is bringing back Boogie on the Bricks. Christmas season will kick off on November 20. Tentatively scheduled for the 2nd Saturday of each month August – November to have bands located on Front Street. 
Hannah Wenninger gave a report for the City. She thanked CRNHA for partnering with them on the repainting the Church Street & Keyser Avenue bridge. The island at Lafayette, the construction is completed and they will add crape myrtles. In Beau Jardin they lost over 500 plants during the winter storm, the beautification crew has done an incredible job on that venue. They had their first public hearing for the Natchitoches Safe Streets Revitalization Project, it is a grant that they are applying for with Nicole Gray and others for the City. The bike and pedestrian plan will be added to the grant as well as a roundabout Texas Street/Dixie Area. They will have a second public hearing next Wednesday, June 23, at the Ben Johnson Auditorium. The new decking area in front of City Hall is for the Mayor’s vision of a  “Parklet”. He will be welcoming the community to opening meeting Friday’s with the Mayor, for citizens to come and share/chat with him, for the month of July from  9-11 am. Mayor Williams discussed the Crime Stoppers program, Jared Dunahoe will lead the fundraising efforts. The city funded the first $20,000 and they are hoping to raise more money. The mayor introduced a college student that is interning and working with the City, Greg Palmer from the University of North Carolina and he is a business student. He stated if other business people in the room to meet him and to him and share their knowledge with him.
Hannah Richardson with the Natchitoches Times did not have a report. 
Eddie Norris with KTBS gave a report and reminded the commission of all they have to offer.

John Richmond gave a report as Parish President. They will publish their projects and updates on their Facebook, Natchitoches Parish Government. The Fish Hatchery Road project is going well and they got ahead of all of the rain. They are rehabbing the road, working on drainage, etc. They have a Parish Council meeting next Monday.
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2021 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
